
 

 

 

NOTICE TO PASS A BY-LAW TO STOP UP & CLOSE AND SELL AN 

UNUSED PORTION OF ROAD 

TAKE NOTICE THAT the Council of the Municipality of South Dundas 

proposes to enact a By-law to stop up and close and sell an unused portion 

of Hanes Road as follows: 

 

PT LT A OR EASTERN COMMON CON 1 MATILDA; PT LT 1 CON 1 

MATILDA PT 1, 8R3021, PT 3, 4, 5, 8R4911, T/W DR69575, S/T 

BENEFICIARIES INTEREST IN DR122293; SECONDLY: PT LT A OR 

EASTERN COMMONS, PT LT 1 CON 1 MATILDA; SOUTH DUNDAS, 

BEING A FORCED RD S OF HWY 2, AKA HANES RD; SOUTH DUNDAS 

The proposed By-law and map showing the lands subject to closure may 

also be requested from the Municipal Office during regular office hours. 

The proposed By-law will come before Council for consideration at the 

regular meeting to be held May 21st, 2025.  At that time, Council will review 

any written comments. 

 

DATED: March 20, 2025 

Crystal LeBrun 

Director of Corporate Services/Clerk 

34 Ottawa Street, Box 740 

Morrisburg ON  K0C 1X0 

Phone: 1-613-543-2673 ext 4766 

Office hours: Monday to Thursday 8:30 a.m. – 5:00 p.m. 

Friday 8:30 a.m. – 12:00 p.m. 


